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October 6, 2022 

Via Email 
Governor Walz 
Via Policy Adviser 
Jon Kelley 
Jon.Kelly@state.mn.us 

Via Email 
Michelle Weber 
Executive Director 
LCC 
michelle.weber@lcc.mn.gov 

Via Email 
Representative Rob Ecklund, Chair 
Labor, Industry, Veterans and Military Affairs 
Finance and Policy Committee 
rep.rob.ecklund@house.mn 

Via Email 
Representative Bob Dettmer 
Minority Co-Lead 
Labor, Industry, Veterans and Military Affairs 
Finance and Policy Committee 
rep.bob.dettmer@house.mn 

Via Email 
Representative Joe McDonald 
Minority Co-Lead 
Labor, Industry, Veterans and Military Affairs 
Finance and Policy Committee 
rep.joe.mcdonald@house.mn 

Via Email  
Senator Eric Pratt, Chair  
Jobs and Economic Growth Finance and 
Policy Committee 
sen.eric.pratt@senate.mn 

Via Email 
Senator Bobby Joe Champion 
Ranking Minority Member 
Jobs and Economic Growth Finance and 
Policy Committee 
sen.bobby.champion@senate.mn 

Via Email 
Senator Mary Kiffmeyer, Chair 
State Government Finance and Policy and 
Elections Committee 
sen.mary.kiffmeyer@senate.mn 

Via Email 
Senator Jim Carlson  
Ranking Minority Member 
State Government Finance and Policy and 
Elections Committee 
sen.jim.carlson@senate.mn 
 
Via Email 
Ryan Inman 
Revisor 
ryan.inman@revisor.mn.gov

Re: Annual Report on Obsolete, Unnecessary, or Duplicative Rules
 

As detailed in last year’s report, the bureau has identified several obsolete rules under chapter 5520, 
its rule chapter on grants under the area labor-management committee grant program (Minnesota 
Statutes, sections 179.81 to 179.85). The bureau no longer issues grants under the program and 
instead provides training to labor-management committees; the bureau plans to introduce legislation 
in the 2023-2024 legislative session to repeal the rule chapter and the statutory sections. 
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The cost to prepare this report was about $30. 

If  you have any questions, please contact me at 651-539-1414 or ian.lewenstein@state.mn.us. 

Sincerely, 

Ian Lewenstein 
State Program Administrator Principal 

cc: Chris Steller, Legislative Reference Library 




